
The American Medical Association Auxiliary 
(Name changed in 1993 to the American Medical Association Alliance)  
 
The 1990’s 
 
The 1990s was a decade of extraordinary new heights for the AMA Alliance in 
contributions to the AMAER Foundation and membership numbers. In June 1990, 
AMA Alliance President Jean Hill presented the AMA-ER Foundation with a check for 
more than two million dollars. Also, during the 1990s, our membership exceeded more 
than 90,000 persons. In 1993, the AMA Auxiliary changed its name to the AMA Alliance; 
and in 1995, the S.A.V.E. program was launched, lasting many years. In 1997, the Facets 
newsletter changed to AMA Alliance Today. 
 

• 1990: Contributions to AMA-ERF were $2,050,350.25. 
• 1991-92: Auxiliary joins the AMA campaign against family violence. 
• 1992-93: House of Delegates approves name change from AMA Auxiliary to 

AMA Alliance; dues increase to $25. 
• 1995-96: AMA Alliance launches the nationwide S.A.V.E. program and the first annual SAVE Today—October 11, 1995: 

S.A.V.E. (Stop America’s Violence Everywhere) program launches “Hands Are Not for Hitting” and “I Can” health 
promotion series with over one million copies distributed nationally. In 1996, President William Clinton recognizes 
S.A.V.E. efforts by White House 

 presidential letter. 
• 1996-97: AMA Alliance partners with the AMA to launch SAVE-A-Shelter on the second annual SAVE Today; Facets 

becomes AMA Alliance Today. 
• 1998-99: An access code for the AMA Grassroots Hotline for all AMA Alliance members is instituted. 
• 1999-2000: AMA Alliance works with three county Alliances to support the “adoption” of schools in Illinois, New Jersey, 

and California. AMA Alliance sponsors a special S.A.V.E. session. 
• November 1999: Alliance president addresses the opening meeting of the AMA 

 Leadership Development Conference in Miami Beach. AMA Alliance Task Force  on Strategic Directions forms to 
 assess the role of the AMA Alliance in a rapidly changing environment. 



 



 
  



 


